
California State University, San Bernardino 
CAMPUS ACCESSIBILITY ADVISORY BOARD (CAAB) 

Minutes of the February 28, 2019 
3:00- 4:00 pm – AD 103 

 
Members Present: Amy Beran, Marci Daniels, Leatha Elsdon, Doug Freer, Leon McNaught, Susan 
Mendoza, Jenny Sorenson, Jill Vassilakos-Long, Rosalinda Velasco  
 
Members Absent: Sarah Buenaventura, Leigh Connell, Diego Garibay, Austin Gehrke, IIseop Han,  Jessica 
Luck, Richelle Marracino, Miguel Martin, Paulchris Okpala,  Hector Ramirez, Donita Remington, Yusra 
Serhan Sue Trapp, John Yaun 
 
Guests Present: Elena Akimote, Dayna Brown, Michael Kissery 
 
Freer called the meeting at 3:03 pm. 
 
Review and Approval of December 3, 2018 Minutes 
Freer approved the minutes by consent.  
 
Transportation for PDC Students at UCR Building 
Sorenson stated that Palm Desert Campus students and faculty use classrooms at the UCR building but 
are not allowed to park in that area. Currently, there are no accessible paths of travel to walk between 
the UCR and PDC campus buildings. Freer inquired about the possibility of reciprocal parking allowances 
for the UCR and PDC lots. Vassilakos Long also recommended adding parking language and terms into 
the next facility use contract.  
 
Executive Order 1111: Disability Support and Accommodations  
Freer reviewed the EO 1111 project tracker and the statuses of each section. Brown will revise the 
report to better identify and highlight items that have been completed, are on a reoccurring cycle, or 
have not yet been completed.  
 
Action Items List 
McNaught confirmed that ATI continues to provide monthly website accessibility scan reports to campus 
departments. McNaught also presented Blackboard Ally to faculty senate and received positive 
responses.  
 
McNaught stated that ATI is currently undergoing a revision of the ATI campus guide focusing on all of 
the accessibility success indicators that are below accessible standards.  
 
 Issues from the floor 
Sorenson and Daniels announced that the accessibility guide annual review is underway and that the 
committee is focusing on updating maps and adding information on Palm Desert campus.  
 
Freer ended the meeting at 3:30 pm.  


